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Science Meeting 3633: Psi-k Scientific Get-Together
 

Abstract: The meeting "Psi-k Scientific Get-together" took place during the Spring Meeting of the German Physical Society (DPG) in Dresden, i.e. on 16. March 2011, 19:00-22:00h at the Alte Mensa of the Technical University Dresden. The aim of the meeting was to make the DPG Spring Conference more attractive for our European Psi-k Members. The meeting was very successful and was attended by more than 200 participants.
 

Report: Psi-k aims at promoting the Spring Meeting of the Condensed Matter Section of the DPG as the Annual European Condensed  Matter Meeting for our Psi-k Members, since no comparable other meetings exists in Europe. Moreover for Europeans this meeting is considerably cheaper than attending the American Physical Society (APS) meeting (costs of about 600-800 Euro per person as compared to about 2000 Euro for the APS meeting). This makes it possible that many more young scientists visit the DPG meeting than the APS meeting.
 

The Dresden DPG meeting was attended by 7500 participants. Despite of this large number there were no problems with e.g. lecture halls or accomodations. The symposium "Theory and Computation of Electronic Structure: New Frontiers" was running over 5 days and was very well attended. It is sponsored both by the ESF Psi-k Programme and by Psi-k Charity.
 

We had advertised the Get-Together by e-mail via the Psi-k Portal as well as by e-mails to the larger Psi-k groups. Moreover announcements were made during the conference in different conference sessions. Since we never had organized such a meeting, we were very anxious how many scientists would come.

Already shortly after 19:00 about 100 researchers had come and in the end about 212 had signed the participation list (and presumably 20 more forgot to sign the list). Thus even more people came than the 200 we had expected. The Chairman welcomed the participants and explained the ideas and aims of Psi-k in organizing this meeting. The meals, drinks and the services provided by the Mensa staff were very good, in particular when considering the low price (about 15 Euro per person). The hall of the fully renovated Alte Mensa was ideal for this meeting. There were a lot of discussions about physics, about conference talks and posters and about possible cooperations. It is fair to say that the Psi-k community growth together by such meetings. Many people suggested to organize this meeting also in the future.
 

From the participation list it is clear that most participants were from German universities and research institutes. However it is just our aim to encourage more Europeans to come to this meeting.

The next DPG meeting will take place in Berlin, 23.-30. March 2012, at the Technical University.
